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February 14, 2018








Lickdale, PA


The Union Township Board of Supervisors held a scheduled sewer meeting on February 14, 2018.  The meeting was held at the Municipal Building, 3111 SR 72, Jonestown, PA.

 
Chairman Firestone called the meeting to order at 6:30 PM.

Present:

Dennis Firestone, Chairman 




Kerry McCrary, Vice Chairman 




Gary Longenecker, Secretary




Paul Bametzreider, Township Solicitor




Scott Rights, Sewer Engineer



Elizabeth Krause, Zoning Officer



Jim Darkes, Operator 



Twelve (12) Citizens

Dennis Firestone announce that Renee Lehman resigned as Township Manager and if anyone has any questions, they should be directed to the Township Solicitor.   

APPROVE THE MINUTES 


 Chairman Firestone presented the minutes from the January meeting for approval.  Gary Longenecker made a motion seconded by Kerry McCrary to approve the January meeting minutes.   All approved. 

APPROVE THE FINANCIAL REPORT


There was no Financial Report available.  

OPERATOR’S REPORT – Jim Darkes
CHEMICAL LINE REPAIR


Jim Darkes reported that they made a repair to the de-chlor feed line that was required by the state to meet the permit.
MANHOLE REPAIR


He also reported that Manhole 12A was raised, sealed and repaired by A. H. Moyer on February 22nd.  

IMLR PUMP


Mr. Darkes informed the Board that the spare IMLR pump that was to be shipped in January has still not been received. 

LIBERTY CARWASH PRETREATMENT PERMIT


Darkes reported that in order to keep consistent with the other entities that monitor their actual sewer discharge, they asked the Carwash property to update their Pretreatment Permit and provide startup calibration as well as the annual calibration.  Scott Rights, Township Engineer said they are installing the meter next Thursday.   
LINE CLEANING AND TELEVISING



Regarding the manholes, Darkes said line cleaning and televising was previously discussed for 2018 but he didn’t know if they were still planning on doing some of it.   Scott Rights commented that he thought they were looking into it, noting that the PVC should be done every five years and it was discussed putting it in the 2018 budget.  
PREPARATIONS IF 2ND TRAIN GOES ONLINE


Darkes also stated that if there is potential to put 2nd train online, there are modifications that will have to be done and there would have to be an additional mixer purchased prior to putting the 2nd train online, noting that it might be time to solicit a quotation on a spare mixer, as part of the process to eventually get the second train ready. Dennis Firestone asked when the second train would go online, and Darkes said it would depend on the flow.   Scott Rights suggested having a meeting.  Gary Longenecker commented that he thinks it would be a good idea to get a price on it now.  A discussion was held regarding the preparation for getting the 2nd train on line since it’s taking so long to get the IMLR pump. 
PLANT EASEMENT BEING BLOCKED


Mr. Darkes reported that accessing the treatment plant is getting increasingly difficult again because the hotel patrons are parking in the clearly marked easement which is making that the chemical trucks and sludge hauling vehicles cannot get into the plant.  Darkes noted that he had to visit the front desk on a few occasions to have the vehicles moved and he feels the hotel should be told again that they cannot block the easement.  Paul Bametzreider, Township Solicitor commented that the easement cannot be blocked, and that the Township could put up signs stating that the easement must be kept open or the vehicles will be towed away. After a brief discussion, the Board authorized Atty. Bametzreider to send a letter to the hotel putting them on notice that they cannot block the easement.
SLUDGE HAULING


Lastly, Darkes informed the Board that the sludge hauling is back to normal again with it being hauled roughly every six weeks
ENGINEER’S REPORT –  
The following is an update on work completed by our office during the past month.  

1. Wastewater Treatment Plant & Collection System Issues:  No issues to report.

2. Chapter 94 Annual Wasteload Management Report for the Lickdale Wastewater Treatment Plant (WWTP):  Our office has commenced preparation of the annual wasteload management report due PADEP on March 31.  The average daily flow and 3-month maximum flow for 2017 was computed at 56,000 and 72,000 gallons per day (gpd), respectively.  The average monthly organic loading and maximum monthly organic loading was computed at 134 and 182 pounds per day (ppd), respectively.  The WWTP is permitted for a hydraulic and organic loading of 210,000 gpd and 525 ppd, respectively.  The WWTP is neither operating nor is projected to be operating in either a hydraulic or organic overload condition in the upcoming five (5) year period.   Both the Ingram Micro and Logistics Park Pump Stations operated well under their design capacity in 2017 as well.  We anticipate completing a draft of the report prior to the end of month and will distribute to the Supervisors and WWTP Operator for review and comment.

3.
Land Development Projects:  The following is an update on proposed land development projects and reviews as they relate to sanitary sewer.
a.
Lickdale 81-Unit Hotel (Route 72):  This project has been granted conditional final land development plan approval.  Outstanding items with respect to sanitary sewer include a copy of the sewer easement agreement between the Developer and the Lickdale Fire Company, an approved copy of the PADOT Highway Occupancy Permit (HOP) to bore underneath Route 72 and the executed HOP Indemnification Agreement.  None of the documents were received by our office during the month.
b.
Logistics Park, Phase 2 Warehouses (Vision Acquisitions III):  This project is in the construction phase.  Construction for the low-pressure sewer boring in Bordnersville Rd inside the Route 81 right-of-way has been completed.  Work on the remainder of the low-pressure sewer is scheduled to resume in the upcoming weeks.  (No change since last Board meeting).

c.
70 Bordnersville Rd (Brewsters):  This project is in the construction phase.  Installation of the low-pressure sewers on the site commenced during the month.  Since the on-site sewers shall remain privately owned by the property owner, our office has only been doing periodic site inspections.  

d.
Ridgeline Properties (formerly Crossroads Logistics Park and Brewster’s):  Construction of this project including the sanitary sewers has been completed.  Although a Certificate of Occupancy has been issued, the warehouse remains vacant.  Consequently, no sewage flows are currently being discharged from the property.  (No change since last Board meeting).
4.
Dedication of Select Logistics Park Sewers:  As directed by the Board at their August 9 meeting, we completed our review of the Logistics Park sewers to identify which runs should be considered for dedication to the Township.  We provided our findings in our email dated September 12.  The owners of Lots #1 and #2 have yet to indicate that they have an interest in dedicating the lines.  (No change since last Board meeting).
5.
Standard Sanitary Sewer Construction Specifications:  Our office continues to work with the Township to finalize the revised and updated documents.

ATTORNEY’S REPORT – PAUL BAMETZREIDER


Atty. Bametzreider reported that George Christianson has signed the Sewer Access Agreement for Pumpkin Ridge and he should now be billed for six EDU’s at the reserve rate.  

Atty. Bametzreider also reported that Mike Cassidy who is the Solicitor for the NLCA sent him and email on January 23, 2018, which included a second Addendum to the Operator’s Agreement with the Authority increasing the current rate to $55.00 per hour for the hours of
6:00 am to 2:30 pm, seven days-a-week as well as $55.00 per hour for mandatory training.  He also noted that services outside of the regular hours or training would be billed at the rate of $82.50 per hour, and this would take effect on January 1, 2018 if the Township would agree to the Addendum.  Atty. Bametzreider noted that the Operator’s agreement itself says that fees for subsequent years will be adjusted annually at the time the agreement is renewed upon 30 days written notice to the Township.   
Rate Increase.


Dennis Firestone said he doesn’t have a problem with renewing the agreement, but because the Township does its budget in November, he has a problem with just being notified on January 23rd about the rate increase.  Jim Darkes, commented that emails were sent regarding the increase and the budgetary number was increased in the 2018 Budget.   A discussion was held  about the increase not being passed onto the Supervisors, and Atty. Bametzreider said that in order to make things more explicit another Addendum could be added to the agreement stating that if there is an increase in the rate, the Township should be notified in writing no later than November 1st.  Dennis Firestone made a motion seconded by Kerry McCrary to approve the NLCA rate increase as stated.  All approved.  Atty. Bametzreider said he will also contact Mike Cassidy and add an Addendum to the Agreement.  

BILLS



Kerry McCrary made a motion seconded by Gary Longenecker to pay the bills in the amount of $23,833.29.  All approved. 
DATE OF NEXT LICKDALE TREATMENT PLANT MEETING 

Wednesday, March 14, 2018 at 6:30 P.M

ADJOURNMENT 


The meeting was adjourned at 7:04 p.m.


Respectfully submitted,







Elizabeth Krause





Recording Secretary
